
   

  
 

    
  

        
   

 
   

      
      

    
 

       
 

      
 

Summary: USGS Manager Admitted To Inappropriate Comments 
To Subordinate 
Report Date: February 22, 2019 Report Number: 18-1069 

The OIG investigated allegations that a United States Geological Survey (USGS) manager made 
unwelcome and inappropriate comments of a sexual nature to a female subordinate. 

We found that the USGS manager provided inconsistent statements and demonstrated a lack of 
candor during interviews, but ultimately admitted to making inappropriate sexual comments to 
the female subordinate. We also found that the manager had been counseled by a former 
supervisor in 2013 for allegedly making similar comments to other employees and, consequently, 
had been required to take Equal Employment Opportunity training; the manager had also been 
counseled by a current supervisor in 2016 for the same reason. 

This is a summary of an investigative report we issued to the USGS Director. 
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